PRESIDENT'S COLUMN



Being President of the Mustang Club I have the pleasure of corresponding with many of our fine members from across the country. I attend all the National shows and get

to meet more fellow Mustangers there also. I don't know how many of you realize that National Headquarters is actually a 8 x 6 inch post office box. The Club phone is in an office at the Wilson's residence and I work out of an office at my home as does all our other officers that correspond with the general membership.

I am relating all of this for a particular reason. Last Saturday while I was at work, a Club member from El Paso, Texas called and was in town and said he just could not be this close to National Headquarters without coming by and meeting me and taking a picture of myself and Teresa by his car. We prob-

ably don't get two people a year that

have any real interest in coming by but these people were very enthusiastic and even compared meeting the President of the Mustang Club with seeing President Reagan. Most of the time I am at a disadvantage when meeting any of our Mustang friends because you know more about me than I know about you. My poor old mind only remembers so many names you know. But back to our visitors; Bob Conner and his lovely wife drove their 19641/2 Mustang convertible all the way to Atlanta from El Paso, Texas. I must admit they were visiting their kids and did not come all that way just to see me.

They noticed right off that the picture above this column is a little old (I have not had a beard for a year and a half) although I had not shaved on Saturday. They have been members almost from the start (membership number 1391) and were complimentary about the progress the Club has made over the years. Bob told of some of the shows they have in the West and about some of the regional groups they have dealt

with. We talked for a while, looked over his '64½, took pictures, uncovered Teresa's 1972 and showed it off a little and they drove off headed next for Murphy, North Carolina.

I think the Conner's represent the type of members we have in the Club — ENTHUSIASTIC!

Bob Vielny

Judging Sheets

To request your judging sheets from one or more of the 1984 National shows, send a SASE (20¢ postage, please) along with your car entry number from the show(s) and the name(s) of the show attended to MCA, P.O. Box 447, Lithonia, GA 30058.

Please allow 3 to 4 weeks for processing.



Announcing
The Mustang Club of America
1984 Membership Drive

Beginning in May any member who signs up a new member on the application form on the inside cover of the *Mustang Times* with the mailing label on the reverse side will receive a free "A Legend Turns Twenty" T-shirt. These T-shirts will be available only through the membership drive campaign. You can earn as many shirts as you want so get started recruiting new members today!

(Be sure to indicate the size shirt required (small, medium, large, or ex-large) next to your mailing label on the reverse side of the application form.)